

KATHY HOCHUL GOVERNOR

April 27, 2022

Fordham University 441 East Fordham Road Bronx, NY 10458

Dear Friends:

It is my pleasure to send greetings to everyone gathered for the Joseph M. McShane, S.J. Campus Center Dedication Ceremony and Celebration.

This evening, you come together to dedicate the newly renovated and expanding campus center named in honor of Father Joseph McShane. This commemoration celebrates Father McShane's transformational leadership at Fordham in anticipation of his impending retirement. With some areas now available, the Joseph M. McShane, S. J. Campus Center is already proving to be a student-friendly, multi-use space that allows for relaxing, recharging, and refocusing.

Father McShane's nearly two decade long role as president of Fordham University saw a remarkable period of growth in the history of this school, due to his insightful leadership and deep commitment to higher education. On behalf of all New Yorkers, I join with a grateful Fordham community in acknowledging Father McShane's legacy of excellence that will long have an impact on this prestigious institution.

Best wishes for a memorable dedication.

Sincerely,

Kathy Hochul